
 
 
June 9, 2022 
 
Becky Darden 
Port of Anacortes 
100 Commercial Avenue 
Anacortes, WA 98221 
 
Re: Oversight Remedial Action Grant Project funded for the following site: 

• Site Name:  Quiet Cove  
• Site Address:  202 O Ave Anacortes, 98221  
• Cleanup Site ID: 12482 
• Grant Number: TCPRA-2123-AnacPo-00035 

 
Dear Becky Darden: 
 
We are pleased to relay that your Oversight Remedial Action Grant project requested during the solicitation for 
the 2021–23 biennium has been funded. During the 2022 legislative session, the Legislature passed Senate Bill 
5895, which removes the permit funding condition in the Model Toxics Control Act (MTCA) for Remedial 
Action Grants. This funding notification replaces the previous funding letter you received due to the passage of 
Senate Bill 5895. The Department of Ecology’s Toxics Cleanup Program receives funding from the Washington 
State Legislature making it possible for our program to fund your project.   
 
Thank you for your initiative to clean up contamination in your community.  We look forward to assisting you 
in this critical effort, and are committed to working with you to achieve the site’s prompt and effective cleanup.  
 
Your Ecology Grant Manager (below) will contact you to review your grant application as it is turned into a 
grant agreement.  If you have any questions, please contact your regional section manager (below).  
 

Lydia Lindwall, 
Remedial Action Grant Manager 
lydia.lindwall@ecy.wa.gov 

Rebecca Lawson 
Section Manager 
Southwest Region 
rebecca.lawson@ecy.wa.gov, 360-790-2231 

 
Thank you again for taking this crucial step that will help protect human health and Washington’s environment.   
 
Regards,  
 
 
 
Barry Rogowski, Program Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program
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